
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of the Petition of Grand River   ) 
Mutual Telephone Corp. for Suspension   )  File No. TO-2004-0456 
And Modification of the FCC’s Requirement  ) 
To Implement Number Portability    ) 
 

STAFF RESPONSE 
 

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Staff’), through the 

undersigned counsel, and hereby respectfully states: 

1. The Staff has spoken with counsel for Grand River Mutual Telephone Corp. (“the 

Company”), from whom the Staff received verbal representations that lead it to believe that the 

Company is in compliance with the Commission’s rules and Order and with the 

Telecommunications Act of 1996 in the Company’s handling of the recently received bona fide 

request for intermodal number portability. 

2. The Staff believes the Commission should require the Company to place in this 

file a description of this particular number port (such as a description of any intercept message) 

as well as the expected methods of indirect interconnection and the compensation for traffic to or 

from the ported number for it to fully function as a local number in the local calling scope. 

3. In light of the explanations from the Company in this matter, the Staff believes 

that, upon receipt of the filing discussed above, this matter should again be closed. 

WHEREFORE, the Staff requests that the Commission require the above-described filing and 

close this case. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Colleen M. Dale, Senior Counsel 
Missouri Bar No. 31624 
Attorney for the Staff of the 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P. O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
(573) 751-4255 (Telephone) 
cully.dale@psc.mo.gov 
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